[Date]

The Honorable [name of legislator]

Address

City, State  ZIP

[The first sentence should include the specifics of what you are writing about.  For example ‘I am writing to urge you to vote against the budget cuts to the Department of Health as proposed by the assembly in bill #...] Since its inception at the end of the 19th century, when germ theory was first used to explain how diseases like diphtheria, tuberculosis and cholera ravaged city populations, the public health laboratory has been on the front lines of disease control, research, and prevention. We have come a long way from those early days, but the need for public health laboratories has not diminished. In their adolescence, the importance of these institutions was clearly evidenced by lower infant mortality rates, prolonged life expectancies, and fewer outbreaks of virulent diseases. Today, the problem appears to be that health departments have done too good a job, but are not loud enough about it. 
[Insert your personal affiliation with public health labs, and if applicable tell the legislator you are a member of their constituency] To maintain our viability, we must remind people of why we are so important; that is why I/we are reaching out to you today. Public health is an immeasurable metric. One cannot quantify the number of people who are alive as a result of the hard work and perseverance of the public health laboratorian. But the truth is this: without the public health laboratory, we would not be the healthy, productive society we are today.  
[Insert information on your individual public health lab here, specifics on the issue you are writing about and how it will directly impact your laboratory. Generic example:

“Here in New York, the yearly reductions in budgets and personnel for the Department of Health has led to critical shortages in expertise, gaps in testing and sampling, and a loss of functionality. We simply cannot continue to fulfill our mission of ‘protecting and improving the health of New Yorkers through laboratory analysis, investigations and research, as well as laboratory certification and educational programs.’ If cuts are instituted as planned we will lose even more critical function.  Private contract labs do not perform many of our routine tests as they are not profitable. We are stepping back instead of forward, at a time when we can least afford to. I urge you to take the time to learn about the Health Department laboratories, and all the ways they safeguard the health of our state’s diverse population – http://www.wadsworth.org/.”] 
Sincerely,

[Your name]

Address

City, State  ZIP

Telephone number
